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                                                                                          Friday 21st July 2023 
CWPS ACTIVITY CALENDAR 

DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

Monday 24th July Grade 3 Excursion Healesville 

Monday 14th August – Friday 18th August National Science Week  

Monday 21st August – Wednesday 23rd August Grade 4 Camp Mt Evelyn 

Monday 21st – Friday 25th August Book Week  

Friday 25th August Book Parade 9am 

Wednesday 6th September Grade 6 Excursion Parliament House 

Thursday 7th September Grade 6 Excursion Parliament House 

Monday 11th September Grade 6 Excursion Parliament House 

Monday 6th November Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 7th November Melbourne Cup Pupil Free Day 

 

VICTORIAN TERM DATES FOR 2023 

 START ENDS LAST DAY DISMISSAL 

TERM 3  Monday 10th July Friday 15th September 2:30pm Dismissal 

TERM 4 Monday 2nd October Wednesday 20th December 1:30pm Dismissal 
 

 
Dear School Community,  

This winter is proving to be very cold but classrooms across our school are a buzz with activity. 
 
STAFFING UPDATES  
We are very pleased to welcome two new additions to our teaching staff.  
Ms Caulfield has joined our Specialist Team, taking on our Performing Arts program across grades Prep to 
Six. While Ms Zschunke has joined the Prep Team, replacing Ms Lontos in Prep S. For those that are not 
aware, Ms Lontos (nee Alihos) had her first child late last term. Please join us in making them both feel 
welcome in our school community.   
 
ENROL BY 28 JULY FOR PREP 2024 
If you are an existing member of our school community and have a child ready to start school next year, 
please pass by the office to collect an enrolment pack for Prep 2024. Likewise, if you have a friend or 
neighbour with a child ready to start next year, please advise them to contact the office to arrange an 
enrolment tour as soon as possible. The Department of Education’s updated timeline for enrolments in 
Government Schools across the state, requires new Prep enrolments to be submitted to schools by this 
coming Friday 28th July 2023. 
 
Likewise, if your family is planning to move away or move your children to another school for the 2024 school 
year, please notify the school in writing at your earliest convenience. You can do this via email at 
coburg.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au   
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CWPS ON THE NATIONAL STAGE 
During the last school holidays Ms Amerena, Ms Preston, Ms Mardesic and I attended a three-day conference 
in Canberra. The Australian Literacy Educators Association (ALEA) and Australian Association for the Teaching 
of English (AATE) hold an annual conference which attracts delegates from across Australia and overseas. 
While we all gained from the learning, we were also there to deliver our own presentation.  
Our team presented a 50-minute session detailing our schools’ work in developing orthographic (spelling) 
skills across our school. This work, which was supported by Literacy Consultant, Julie Shepherd began in 2020 
just as the first COVID lockdowns hit. As a school we persevered over the last four years and the work 
undertaken to build our Structured Word Inquiry program, is what we shared with both those viewing the 
live stream online and a room full of delegates who were full of praise and positive feedback for our team. 
It can be difficult to speak on a public stage and as such I would like you all to join me in congratulating the 
team for their efforts.  
 
PARENT PAYMENTS STILL OPEN 
For those families who have not yet done so, the 2023 Parent Payments are still open.  
These voluntary contributions help cover the cost of all supplies and materials used by the children in their 
learning throughout the year. While this includes their daily use of stationery items such as pencils, glue and 
paper, it also covers the costs of art supplies, maths or science resources and reading materials. 
These payments can be made via the COMPASS App, please see the COMPASS Newsfeed for more 
information.   
 
NAPLAN RESULTS HAVE ARRIVED 
Students from grades three and five who sat the NAPLAN tests earlier this year have just bought home their 
results. While it will be interesting to see their individual results, we trust that all students will be praised 
and acknowledged for their efforts. We must remember that these tests capture only a moment in each 
child’s learning journey, with every child having so many wonderful qualities and talents which are not 
reflected in the results of NAPLAN tests.  
Mr Copping will be sharing more information about our students’ results in a future edition of our 
Newsletter.  
 
Wishing you all a wonderful and warmer fortnight ahead. 
 
Kind regards, 
Mark COLAGRANDE 
PRINCIPAL 

Smile Squad six-month fluoride varnish visit 

The Merri Health Smile Squad team are heading back to our school to complete six-monthly fluoride 

varnish applications for those students who have provided consent. Fluoride varnish applications help 

make sure students have the best chance of preventing tooth decay, so we’re excited Smile Squad are 

coming back.  

Consent for this fluoride varnish application was provided when students’ initial consent forms were 

returned. However, if anyone has changed their mind and do not wish to receive a fluoride varnish 

application, they can contact Merri Health directly to let them know. Please contact the Smile Squad 

team via: 

1300 637 744 DentalAdmin@merrihealth.org.au 

The Smile Squad team look forward to visiting from Monday 24th July 2023. 
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Grade Student Value Student Value Presented by 

Prep Y Nicola We Are Learners Nicola We Are Leaners  Ms. Youla 

    Prep L Callum We Are Learners Reuben We Care   Mrs Lebon 

    Prep S Artie We Are Learners Jack We Care   Mrs Lontos 

1D Eliot & Max We Are Learners Bo We Care  Mr Peric 

1E Atticus We Are Respectful   Ms Esposito 

2C Ted We Care  Shia We Are Safe Ms Cavoli 

2F Christopher We Are Respectful Eddie We Are Respectful Ms Fonte De Vos 

2N Gianni We Care  Archie We Are Safe Mr Niciak 

3B Keira We Are Learners   Ms. Blackman 

3R Kaan We Are Learners Dimitri We Are Learners Mr Robinson 

3S Reyaansh We Are Learners Zoe We Are Learners Mrs Spiteri/Mrs Pavich 

4K Samuel We Care  Claude We Are Respectful Mr Krauss 

4M Harry We Are Respectful Ivy We Are Respectful Ms McKenzie/Ms Corn 

4P Sonny We Are Learners   Ms Preston 

5M Rose We Are Respectful Sophia We Care  Ms Mardesic 

5R Ethan We Are Respectful   Ms Taylor 

5T Claudia & 
Stephanie 

We Are Respectful Stefan We Are Learners Mr Torpey 

6A Hadley We Care  Jude We Are Learners Mr Aitken 

6F Thomas We Are Learners Guy We Are Learners Ms Franco 

6R Dimi We Care    Mrs Rigby 

 
CWPS GOOD CITIZENS 

 
These students are acknowledged and thanked by their House Captains for being Good Citizens by 

exhibiting positive behaviours which reflect our School Values. 

 

 

 
 
 

 14th July  21st July 

Green House Amy 1E Tarquin 5R 

Red House Andre 2N Ella 2F 

Gold House Dakota PS Joel S 5M 

Blue House Esme 1E Aizah 2F 
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